
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

NOVEMBER 16, 2016 

The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 
Wednesday, November 16, 2016, in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building.  The 
President, Mr. Johnson, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Stephen Black 

Mr. Mark Johnson, President 
   Mr. David Prosser, Vice President 
   Mr. Christopher Freese 
   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 
   Mr. Brinis Miller 
   Mr. Michael Ranieri 
   Mr. Richard Turkington 
   Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
 
Borough Manager/Secretary/Treasurer Position:  Mr. Prosser moved and Mr.  
Ranieri seconded to offer the position of Borough Manager/Secretary/Treasurer to 
Gregory J McCummings at an annual salary of $82,000.  
       Motion Passed 
 
Public Works Employee Resignation:  Mr. Eric Schott submitted his letter of 
resignation as a Public Works Employee effective November 25, 2016.  Mr. Ranieri 
moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to accept Mr. Schott’s letter of resignation. 
       Motion Passed 
 
Permission to Advertise Public Works Employee Position:  Mr. Prosser moved and 
Mr. Freese seconded to authorize the Borough Manager to advertise for a Public Works 
Employee. 
       Motion Passed 
 
Hometown Streets – Oakland Avenue/Evergreen Street Intersection:  The Oakland 
Avenue/Evergreen Street Intersection has a safety issue with the turning radius.  Hanover 
Engineering will be increasing the radius at the intersection at no cost to the Borough of 
West Grove in March 2017.       
 
Regional Police Budget:  Mayor Black announced that the Southern Chester County 
Regional Police 2017 Budget: Expenditures less Revenues will be $434,820.00.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Mr. Ranieri moved and Mr. Prosser seconded to adjourn the meeting.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 

       
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           Sharon B Nesbitt
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